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Happy Jack'~ Supper Club 
Plays Those Heavy Tunes 

Are you finding dinner at the Union boring? 
A hassle? The meat tough? 

Well, the Student Program Council, under the 
direction of Barry Lydon, has come up 
with an idea that not only informs 
the student body, but also entertains ..... 
so to speak. 

Students have the rare opportunity of joining 
the "Happy Jack's Supper Club" fealturing 
that Frizzy-haired Greek, Jack Spirtos 
as Happy Jack with his man Ralph Rosenblatt 
working the turn tables and taking 
general abuse. 

Happy Jack's Supper Club holds its meetings 
every Tuesday and Thursday from 
4 : 3 0-6: 3 0 p. m. in the cafeteria, and 
membership is open to all UT studen'ts, 
faculty, administrators, kitchen help and 
anyone else who happens to be in the cafeteria. 

The show p:resents campus news and 
announcements with the latest and sometimes 
not-so-latest hits off the record charts and 
the candid remarks of Happy Jack and 
his friends. 

His friends include everyone in the cafeteria 
and many a friend will find himself 
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at the microphone saying "How Do?" to the 
rest of the gang. 

Produced and directed by Ralph Rosenblatt, 
member of the Student Program Council and 
President of the Photography Club, the 
show's purpose is to create greater student 
motivation in campus activities and hopefully 
to get more students involved in 
campus activities. 

"A student sometimes feels alienated on a 
campus. A shy student may feel that a certain 
group runs everything. That there is 
no place for him. 

Happy Jack's Supper Club is a w~y 
by which the SPC is trying to show students 
·that they are all members of the same 
campus family,_and that we all have a place 
and a service that we can provide for the 
campus community," said Jack Spirtos 
the Club's Master of Ceremonies. 

Spirtos, known by many as "That Frizzy-
Haired Greek," also serves the university 
as assistant Editor of The Minaret, is involved 
in the Student Government Association and 
spent two years in the UT Drama Department 
under the direction of Vince Petti. 

"Students must have a way of finding out 
what is happening on campus with 
Happy Jack's, w~ make sure a good percentage 
of the campus is made aware of campus 
activities," said Barry Lydon, President 
of the Student Program Council, "we 
don't want to hear students sayini', 'I didn't 
know about that." 

All organizations, Greeks, and other 
student groups can give the "Club" their own 
public announcements. All announcements 
are asked to be typed in upper case lettering 

and given to Ralph Rosenblatt at 4 :30 p.m. 
on show dates or dropped off earlier 
in his box in the SPC box in room one 
of the Union. 
The music ranges from "Capt. Copter and the 
Twirlybirds" to the sublte tones of 
"Seals and Crofts." An added attraction is 
"make it, or b:reak it" where Happy Jack 
plays new forty-fives for the 
approval of the club members. 

Rosenblatt explained, " what we try to do, 
is make dinner a party with everyone involved. 
If we can goof together we can work 
together. All we want to do is get everyone 
together." 

Homecoming Off To Flying StClf't 

Homecoming will soon be upon us once again. 
The 1972 Homecoming will get off to a 
flying start with the Byrds in concert. The 
Byrds will be in Tampa for a single show, 
November the first. Tickets are 
available to UT students for $2.S0. A 
UT I.D. card is needed to buy the tickets 
and is good for one and only one ticket. 

If a student wishes extra tickets for 
a non-student they will be regular price. There 
is seating reserved for UT students and 
their guests. At Curtis Hixon on November 
first there will be a special door for 
UT students. Here the student must have 
not only a ticket but his I.D. or else he 
will not be let in. 

Jeffrey Teeman 

Band Day - October 21 - Parents' Weekend Photo by Sam Greenblatt 
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Empty Shelves Ain't Nothing 
Compared To Empty Desks 

'Tm really getting ticked-off at dus #&' 
( #"? plac.e I", is becoming a common saying 
with many of the students using the 
Merle Kelce Library resulting in a lack of 
use of this campus facility. 
Students are complaining that things arc hard 
to find, that th~ librarians arc incompetent, 
if not rude, and that a drive to the public 
and USF libraries is worth the trip 
rather than to struggle with the UT version. 
Many a time has a student gone up to one 
oif the student assistants and asked how 
and where to find something . . . . . first 
response is, "did you check the card 
catalogue?" 

You quietly slide over to the card identifying 
system and grope through countless 
index cards and draw a zero. 
You then inflate your chest and thrust yourself 
on the student assistant and say; "It ain't 
there, and I need it for a paper 
I got due tomorrow." 

The student assistant winks her or his eye, 
respectively, and sends on a merry chase 
through the dark and hidden chasms of 
Merle Kelce· to find a LIBRARIAN, 
a supposedly skilled and trained individual 
who is the god of the library and can make 
long lost sources appear at the batting 
of an eyelash. 

The answer you hear, "If it's not in the card 
catalogue, the library does not have it." 
FRUSTRATION! 
But then again many students only use 
the library for a social hanf:out with fantasies 
of swishing an unsuspecting dude or coed, 
respectively, off into the sunset for 
a night of Rod McKuen romance featuring 
"metaphysical experiences" and "close 
personal contact." 

The Minaret, in the attempt o•f remedying 
what ever is, to use a quaint American 
colloquialism, screwing-up the works, is 
sponsoring a qucstionaire, that we hope will 
clear up the mystery of why - STUDENTS 
AIN'T USIN' THE MERIE KELCE 
LIBRARY NO MORE. 

The Questionaire will be in the next weeks 
issue with instructions and the staff of 
the Minaret sincerely hopes that all students 
will cooperate with this project. It's results will 
only help you the students, and will help 
the University tighten-up for 
its upcoming accredidation. 

Really, what use is a library if nobody wants 
to use iH 

The results will go to the library's 
administration and, hopefully, they will act 
accordingly to the student reaction. 
See ya next week. . . . . . .... 

Jack Spirtos 
Asst. Editor of the Minaret 

Letter to the Editor: 
Reaction to October 13th Issue 

Somehow it is heyond my simple 
understanding how T.U. students can publish 
the Minaret and not be ashamed of it. 

l,Minaret 
ffll Editorials 

Who and what are the editors appealing 
to? The intelledtual level of the paper is 
very close to the Junior high school. 

The articles are personally o'riented rather than 
objectively informative. Surely it is the most 
immature and self-degradjng college 
publication in print. Reading about who's 
dating who from where really doesn't interest 
or stimulate me. Being involved does. 
I would like to see the Minaret become 
a newspaper rather than a newsletter. 
Why devote. an entire page of nonsense 
to the sororities and fraternities when it only 
needs ¼ the space? 

The aim of such a paper should be culturally 
oriented and mentally refreshing. If this 
paper is to be a reflection of the school, 
let it be an honest one. 

Pamela Feldman 

Dear Student Program Council 

I would like to take this opportunity to publicly 
commend and thank you for all your hard 
work in making the Nixon • McGovern 
Debate Program a succeu. Your interest and 
enthusiasm combined with the fine turnout 
of students insured everyone of 
an evening of political relevancy. 

Despile whether one was for Nixon or 
McGovern we must all acknowledge 
the i,mportance of comrn.unicati<>n and the 
fine job you did in promoting and guiding the 
exchange of concepts that occurred that 
night. Once again my most sincere 
Thank You is extended to each and 
everyone of you. 

Come See Us 

Yours Truly, 
Donald Marinelli 

Monday night the members of the SCA 
senate and cabinet held an evaluation session. 
The purpose of this was to check their 
positions and the job each had been doing. 
During the evaluation period each member 
was supposed to look at himself in retrospect. 
Am I doing what the people who 
voted for me or appointed me expect. This 
was. the question ea<..h had to answer. 
The results were quite favorable. A lot has 
been done this past half semester. Evaluations 
have taken place on registration. We 
have sent out questionnaires regarding 
the establishment of a Help-line. The senior 
class voted and is donating; the senior class gift 
to the Rathskellar. We're striving for changes 
in the food service program. 

Many new ideas were brought up at 
this meeting, as well as .the old Why not 
have a special day for the students alone. 
There appears to be a lack of communication 
within the administration. What can we 
do to help change it} Why the outrageous fee 
for drop-add? Why only' a minimal refund 
on a two week old meal ticket? ls there 
any way to start a radio station on 
campus) How about a weekly charter bus 
to, the beach? 

There are so many things to be done. And 
few to do them. Last year visitation was 
ini.tiMed, the year before the dress code was 
revised radically. What is it going lo be 

this year? Talk to your senators and officers. 
Tell them what you'd like to see. We 
arc 'here to serve you, the student. 
Stop by the SCA office room 2 of the 
Studen't Union, say "hi," and get acquainted. 
If you have a complaint and wish to remain 
anonymous put a note in our mailbox, 
P. 0. Box 55 78. Come see us. We must have 
your ideas and support in orde'r to 
serve you better. 

Thank you, 
Debbie Kilmer 
Secretary to the Senate 
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Takin' It Easy 

Presenting a ra'ther light agenda, the SGA 
Hou9e of Representatives held a short meeting 
Oct. 18, again featuring their new 
organizational format that has made these 
meetings both efficient and worthwhile. 

Dr. Fisiier offered the student body 
a new type of volunteer program that features 
working with juvenile delinquents that are 
on probation. Fisher asked that the 
representatives solicit their organizations 
for support. 

Butch Heiles, SGA president speaking for a 
student, asked that a water fountain and 
soda machine be installed at the UT 
pool. Cost of such a projeQt would be 
$200-400. 
The junior senators reported· that they are 
"to evaluate security, the business office and 
things like that." 

They plan to set up desks and poles 
to find out exaotly how the students think. 

The freshman senators are currently studying 
the health center and plan to send out 
questionaires to detennine student opinion. 

Discussion aro9e on the floor in regards 
to .the SGA budget and book-keeping. SGA 
treasurer, Kathy Colleary, was not present, 
but will make a report at the next meeting. 

Jim Lucas asked about revenue sharing, 
"If in fact, as has been inferred the SGA has 
excess funds, we should consider revenue 
sharing. The SGA could allocate funds 
for each 01 ~anization in SGA to use 
for their individual projects." 

A representative of the Delo Hall Association 
discussed sponsoring a dance to raise money 
for the two students that were injured 
in a motorcycle accident. Their hospital costs 
keep rising. The representative was requested 
to do further research and to propose 
a motion at the next meeting. 

Jim Lucas discussed the possibility of creating 
a University of Tampa Blood Account to 
protect: all of the University family. 

Ivan Hernandez, Tau Kappa Epsilon, reported 
that his fraternity has already planned to 
donate 25-40 pints of blood for use by 
the University. It was also reported by 
Bill Bush, SGA vice president, that Sigma Phi 
Epsilon fratem~ty has iPledged between 20-25 
pints of blood. 

Atpha Chi is in charge of all faculty evaluation. 

Kappa Pi has announced the opening of 
the University of Tampa Student Art Gallery. 
The project was financed by the 
Art Honor Society. 

The March of Dimes Carnival has been 
cancelled due to lack of interest. 

Lecture Series Presents 
Dr. Karl Achenback 

Dr. Karl Achenback of the University of 
South Florida will be ,on campus Oct. 30th as 
the second part of the University 
Lecture Series segment of Special Events. 
Dr. Achenhack's lecture subject revolves 
around Neroophysiology-"Tue Use and 
Abuse of Analogy in Neroscience." The lecture 
will be presented in the International Room 
at 1 :00. 
Achenback' s education included St. Lawrence 
University ( 195 2), Ohio State University 
( 19 5 4-5 8) and University of Florida ( 1966). 
His experience in the professional field 
includes Graduate work in Psychology, 
Research Assistant· and NIH Post Doctoral 
Fellow. 

Wanted: Campus Representative 

Fraternity Member in Good Standing 
Prefer Present or Past Frat Officer 

Our company specializes in university 
ph&k>g:raphy. We are the leaders in our field. 
We seek a mature per,son te become our rep. 

Write or call collect: 504/277-211 l 
Photographers Ill 
P.O. B'ox 41 
Chalmette, Louisiana 70041 
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Rules For HomecominCJ 

Lawn Diaplay 
1. Lawn Displays in some way must pertain to 
the University of Tampa's Homecoming 
Theme: HAPPINESS IS 

2. A complete dra:ft of the lawn display 
must be submitted for approval by the 
Homecoming Committee no later than Oat. 2 7. 
Drafts must be turned in to the 
Student Program Council Office, drafts 
will not be returned. Each organization will be 
notified as soon as possible. 

Skib 
1. Skits will be limited to maximum of 
I 2 minutes each. 

2. A faculty advisor, or dorm director, or 
University official must give written approval 
of the script when submitted. 

3. No explosives or open fires are permitted 
on stage. 

4. There will be two rehearsals at 
Falk Theatre. One on Oct. 30, 1972 and Nov. 
8, 1972 at 7 :00 p.m. Both are mandatory. 

Notice: 

In keeping with traditional practice, there 
will be no classes on Friday, November 10, 
10 that studenb can have the opportunity 
to participate to the fullest in 
Homecoming activities. 

Michael J. Mendelsohn 
Vice President for 
Academic Affairs 
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Si9ma Tau Delta 

Sigma Tau Delta, the English Honorary 
Fraternity, will hold its first meeting of the 
year on. Wednesday, Nov. 1, at 3 p.m. 
in Room 5 of the Student Union. Scheduled 
for the meeting will be: 

-election of officers 
-planning this year's programs 
-a discussion of alienation in the 

contemporary theatre with a playing of 
Brendan Behan's wildly outrageous 
short drama, The Hostage. 

All English majors, English minors and all 
students who are interested in literature 
are cordially invited. 
For those of you not acquainted with 
Sigma Tau Delta, let me add that it is a 
national English honorary society which offers 
you national recognition as an English 
scholar, a national publication to which you 
may contribute and a community of interests 
with your fellow English majors at other 
universities. 

Most of all I see the organization here at the 
Unive~sity of Tampa as providing 
an opportunity for us to take the discussion 
of lil!erature outside the formality of the 
classroom and away from !the pressure of 
exams. We plan to meet as a whole body 
once a month, and to meet in smaller groups 
over coffee, lunch or whatever as often as 
a few of you would like. 

Planned for some of our- meetings are a 
showing of J. M. Synge's classic comedy, 
The Playboy of the Weatem World, a lecture 
on job opportunities in our field, and 
an evening of poetry at the home of 
Dr. Locke. You are invited to fill in the open 
dates with topics--novels, plays, poems; 
authors-that interest you. Please plan 
to attend and to join. 

Epsilon Pi Tau Honor Fraternity 

E.P.T. is really going strong this year. 
We' re busy making plans for our initiation 
ceremonies to be held October 30. We plan 
to have a banquet after the ceremonies. 

Our last meeting was an informal one in which 
we discussed our Homecoming display which 
we are going to set up in the lobby of the 
Student Union. Also don't forget the 
Industrial Arts Dept. Homecoming Breakfast 
on November 11. 

E.P.T. is also busy planning to have various 
speakers visit the campus during the year -to 
speak on career opportunities in Industrial 
Arts and related fields. These will be 
announced as they occur. 

Pi Kappa Phi 

Monday and Tuesday of last week climaxed 
the Pi Kappa Phi Intramural Football Season. 
Last week Pi Kapp def.eated the Majors 
Club 8-7, the Majors protested a safety call 
and won the protest. The game was replayed 
on Monday, once again Pi Kapp rose 
to the occasion and gave the Majors a le1Son 
in football dumping them 12-0. Since 
no protest was filed it was assumed 
that the Majors were satisfied with the 
officiating and Pi Kapp moved on to the 
championships. 
Steve "Reh" Puckett threw to Stork Lynch 
and Bill Millette for two touchdowns. 
The entire defensive team was again superb. 

On T ueeclay Pi Kapp played Pen & Sword 

{sMinaret 
1ffl Society 

for the championships and onoe again 
emerged victorious. Al Silva picked off a Pen 
& Sword pa88 and scampered some 50 yards 
for the first Pi Kapp score. Later in the game 
it waa Puckett to Lynch for another 6. 
The Final Tally: Pi Kapp-1 2, Pen 
and Sword-6. For the second year 
in a row Pi Kappa Phi are Intramural Football 
Champions. In addition to thait Pi Kapp 
went undefeated ( 7 wins O losses), and 
scored 84 points to their opponents 6. 
The brotherhood would like to extend their 
congratulations to two new pledges: Mike 
Greggo and Tom Kohlberg. 

Tau Epsilon Phi 

The brothers of Tau Epsilon Phi wish 
to announce Karin Swearingen as their choice 
for Homecoming Queen 1972. Good luck, 
Karin, and we'll be behind you completely. 
Last week the brothers, pledges, and little 
sisters had a barbecue at the house 
during the afternoon before the game. 
Hot dogs, beer, and a tremendous amount of 
fun was had by all. 
Brother Bob Ford is in the semifinals 
in the pool championship and says he plans 
to go right to the top of the pile very shortly. 
TE,P has in the past done very well in 
intramural pool and •his semester will be 
no exception. 
Alumnus brother Dennis Hill returned to the 
house last weekend for a reunign with the 
brothers. 

GUITAR Lessons for Beginners thru advanced. 
Classic and folk emphasized. Qualifications: 
Bachelor and Master Degrees in Music. 
837-3981. 

Panhellenic Council 

The Panhellenic Council proudly announces 
its newest members-Jackie Albea, Pamela 
Ellis, Holly Bonner, Kathy Evert, Jeanne 
Ryan, Ellen Worcester, Joan Brasie, and 
Urwla Uszynski. Congratulations, girls, glad to 
have you with us. 

Our busy and very active Council members 
are proud of each other and we 
would like you all to know about our officers. 
Panhellenic President Sherrie Fritz never stays 
still. As you already have seen, she's 
always in the air at a game. She is also 
an aotive member of Alpha Chi Omega and 
loves to travel. 
Our Vice-President-Secretary is more than 
that. Cheryl Charles is known to her 
D-Phi-E sisters as "Madame President." She 
is also a member of the Spartan 
Marching Band and Madrigal Singers. During 
her .. spare time·· she works on the Moroccan. 

Gayle Rzepski, our treasurer, is an active 
member of Zeta Tau Alpha. She is a speech 
paithology major and is a member of the 
American Speech Association. 

Blood Bank 

Tau Kappa Epsilon has volunteered to open 
a blood bank account for rhe 
University of Tampa. 

Twenty five pints of blood within a three 
month period are required to open 
ithe account. 
The Southwest Blood Bank is located in 
Tampa General Hospital. Donations can also 
'be made at St. Joseph's Hospital; BUT you 
must specify the University of Tampa 
account when donating blood. 

OUR BEST BUY SYSTEM 

Sherwood S 7100 A 

PE 2038 TURN TABLE 
& GRADO CARTRIDGE 

STORE HOURS: 
MONOAY • FRIDAY 10AM-9Pl\1 
SATURDAY 10 AM - 61'M 

NOW 

Jensens 2 

Reg $480 

$387 

COMPLETE 
SALES AND SERVICE 

PHONE: 876-1951 
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Speech Pathology 

The National Student Speech and 
Hearing Association have guest speakers from 
the areas in speech pathology speak at their 
NSSIHA meeting on various topics 
which pertain to their field. 

Major Rooney from Tampa General Hospital 
and Mr. Pete Halpin; Barbara Capitano, 
Helen Chandler and Ann Hendricks 
from the United Cerebral Palsy Center. 
Major Rooney gave extremely enlightening 
talks on the rehabilitation of laryngectomized 
patients. He had undergone a laryngectomy 
some years ago and developed his own 
technique for producing esophogeal speech 
(speech without a larynx). 

He now teaches this tec'hnique to laryngectomy 
patients at the Curtis Hixon Rehabilitation 
Center in Tampa General Hospital. The 
other speakers from the United Cereb"ral 
Palsy Center conducred a panel discussion 
complete with slides related to the 
cerebral palsied child. The panel consisted 
of Ann Hendricks, social worker; Helen 
Chandler, developmental pre-school; 
Barbara Capitano, physical therapist; and Pete 
Halpin, who is executive director. 

With the continuations of these programs 
the National Student Speech and Hearing 
Association hopes to give students majoring in 
speech pathology insight into the practical 
applications of various techniques of speech 
therapy learned in the classroom now 
being used in actual job settings. 

Peggy Watts 

Radio Club Being Formed 

Everyone who has an interest in radio, 
(CB, Amateur "HAM", Broadcasting, etc.) 
is invited to attend the Charter Meeting 
of the Radio Club on Thursc1 • night, 
December 2, at 7 :30 p.m. in Room 10 
on the circle {above the Post Office) 
Dr. Strothers' office. 

For further information or if you are interested 
in joining but can not attend the meeting 
please contact Dr. Strothers or Lou Cass, 
P. 0. Box 414. Work on the Radio 
Room and the Meeting, Room on the fourth 
floor is partially completed. Anyone willing 
to donate or lend equipment, materials, 
or time would be greatly appreciated. 
We plan on having a radio set up at the 
meeting. Set your schedule for this meeting and 
come on out to look, learn, and/or 
listen ... 7 3' s. 

Zeta Tau Alpha 

Well we did it once again, Disney World here 
someone comes. Yes in case you haven't 
notice we are holding another fun time 
raffle. Ho-w can you lose for a quarter. 

Happy Birthday again to Colleen and 
Jeanne, hope you enjoyed your combined 
parties. Thank you Mike for letting us use 
your house. 

Biology Club Active Again 
For This Club Year 

The Biology Club held its first meeting 
of the Fall Semester on Wednesday, October 
11th. The following officers were elected 

President, Marilyn Oury; Vice-President, 
Dennis Fisher; Secretary, Mindy Matthews; 
Treasurer, Michael Schwarcz; Historian, 
Nitza Manzano; S.G.A. Representative, Terry 
Dexter; S.G.A. Alternate, Bernard 
Matuszewski; Faculty Advisor, Dr. Marlon 
Ellison 

During the meeting Biology majors were 
co'm.'mended on their attendance al the 
President's inauguration on Friday, October 6, 
1972. 

Monthly meetings wiU be held in the 
Biology Department on the second Wednesday 
of each month. Plans for the year include 
a field trip and picnic to F.t. DeSoto 
State Park on November 4th. 

Lat-er in the year a field trip will be taken 
to the hospital facilities at MacDill Air Force 
Base. Biology majors as well as interested 
students are encouraged to attend. 

Delta Sigma Pi Homecoming Queen 
candidate Sue Salvino presents the winning 
bicycle of the fraternity recent bicycle 
raffle to Mike DiPiazza. 

Photo by Paul Fronczek 

The March Is HaHed 

The yearly March of Dimes at the U of Tampa 
has taken an about face this year. 
October the 29th was to be the date for the 
march's carnival. Becky McElroy (head for 
the Special Events Committee of the SPC) 
was forced to can the carnival, after only 
five of the campus's fifty organizations 
turned in their request for booth space. The 
invitations were out to the organizations 
a month in advance and ZBT, ZT A, 
PI KAPP, were the only ones that could make 
the October 15 deadline. Theta Chi and 
Alpha Chi Omaga entered late. 

It was said that some organizations did not 
receive an invitation. There were two different 
bulletins sent but it could have happened. 

The SPC wanted, at the least Ten booths and 
some would be run by the SPC. 20% of all 
campus groups were needed and Half 
that number were entered. This meant the 
SPC would have to run five booths. 

"Too small, there would be no crowd," 
Miss McElroy continued, "They just don't care 
and I guess they don't have the time." 
Thanks went to the entered groups 
and the event was cancelled. 

A new approach will be found and the new 
event tried in the spring. 

Jeffrey Tecman 

Look Us Over 

In Marc'h 1974, Tampa U. will have very 
important visitors from the Southern 
Association of Colleges and schools 
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(S.A.C.S.). Before this examination, 
concerning accreditation, Dr. Covington and 
Dean Hyde have organized a series of faculty 
committees working on a self-study of various 
departments. This self-study report is 
due a year before .the SACS visits 
the campus itself. 

The university is fully accredited every ten 
years by the Association. giving us recognition 
as a competent, independent institution 
in regards to their standards of education. 

The process of accreditation encompasses 
numerous aspects of education and college life. 
The ratio of Doctorate degrees on the faculty, 
the library as a facility, the physical facilities 
of the school as a whole, rthe ability 
to plan for the future, the resource 
management (financial and total operation of 
the university), the atmosphere of learning, 
the curriculum, our ability to change and 
pr-ogress, and even student personal progress 
-all these factors are considered in the 
inspection. 

Dr. Mendelsohn, Vice-President of 
Academic Affairs, explains that this 
accreditation is not a competitive race 
with other schools. It is instead a view of 
ourselves as a developing unit making 
progress to benefit the individual person and 
university. UT is in no danger of losing full 
accreditation, so let's concentrate on 
making it the No. 1 small college in the South 
all-around. 

_. 

Cathy Sadowski 
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THE OUIHH OF cu,s OFFERS 

RHUSHMUTS TO SATIATE YOUR SOUL 
AMD fHTflTAUOllllMT TO OCCUrY TIMI I 

WATCH THE PRO-CAME! ON OUR NEW LARCE SCREEN 
COLOR TUBE. 

NUNCHIEi PROVIOEO 

ENDURE HOWARD COSELL BY EATING CONEY ISLAND"! 
WITH THE T .\ROT'! SPECIAL SAUCE. 

S FOR 11.00. (RIG. IOc UCHI 
Tl..laa::)AV SPACHHTI OINNE:A: - S P,M~ TO I P,M. 

All YOU CAM EA.T - $1.00 

FOLl(SINGING 

FREI: SANCRIA FO't LADIES FROM 1 P.M. TO 9 P.M. 

fllllla,IIV T.C.1.F. - HAPPY HOUR$ - -4 - 8 P,M.. 

JUM80 PITCHERS Of BEER & SANGRIA 
11.00 

EVERY SATUROAY BUY OHE PITCHER Of BEER. CET 
ONE FHE WHEN I AMPA U. WINS 

LU"CHfl 
HOT THICK SANOWICHES 

ROAST 8EEF HAM AHO CHEESE 
PASTRAMI CONEY ISlANO CHILI OOC.S 
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Freddy Solomon takes the ball down the 
field in one of the best games of the 
season. Score 24 to 7. 

Photograph Ralph Barre Rosenblatt 

Crew Program Gets Upgrading 

The University of Tampa has taken another 
step in the upgrading of its crew. 

A new shell and set of oars has been purchased 
for the crew competition this year, 
athletic director Gus Dielens told me. 
When the university" s new building is 
completed at Philips Field, plans are to change 
the old training room into a guest 
house for visiting crew teams. 

'''It's easier to get some of the recognized 
schools on the schedule when food and lodging 
facilities are available," Dielens said. 

Plans in upgrading the sport include 
encouragement of New England area and 
Ivy League teams to visit and row here. 

A January start is expected for intercollegiate 
competition. 

6Minaret 
!!!!Sports 

Spartans Do The Job: 
Sparta·ns 24 • Bulldo9s 7 

Improving the passing game is the main 
objective of University of Tampa head 
football coach Earle Bruoe and his staff this 
week after the Spartans posted an impressive 
24-7 come-from-behind victory 
over Drake last Saturday. 

"'We need a break right now," Bruce said. 
"Th•e kids have been working hard since 
the start of two-a-day practices and 
deserve some sort of rest. It will also give 
us time to get all of our injured players ready.·· 

Bruce was beaming after the Drake contest 
where the Spartans trailed 7-0 at halftime 
after the Bulldogs scored on a 59-yard punt 
return by Doug Winslow. 

"'The kids really came back in the third and 
fourth quar.ters," Bruce said. "It was probably 
the best half of footbaU we've played so 
far this season. Until we got going 
in the second half I was starting to doubt 
our offense." 

The Drake contest did create one problem 
for Bruce. He" s once again faced wiith the 
dilemma of picking between Buddy Carter and 
Fred Solomon as his starting quarterback. 
Carter received the nod after the 
Louisville game and started against 
Southern Illinois and Drake. 

But Solomon came off the bench last Saturday 
<to score two touchdowns in the second half 
and direct the Spartans. on their third 
TD march. He totaled 68 yards in 
1 5 rushing carries. 

"I think everyone should understand that l"m 
not disenchanted with Buddy Carter. He 
moved the team well against Drake, 
but we couldn't put the ball in the end zone." 

The Spartan defensive unit continues to draw 
praise from the coaching staff. 

"They really have pride, in their work," 
Bruce said of the defensive unit. "Those kids 
are just doing a fan1tastic job. They know 
that for us to win they must work,well 
together." 

"Our offense scored the points Saturday, 
but the defense had a lot to do with it. They 

were always turning the ball over to the 
offense in good field position." 

The defense limited Drake to just seven yards 
rushing and I 1 6 through the air to 
lower defensive averages that were already 
impressive. In seven games, the Spartans 
have yielded just 76 points, and 217.2 
total yards per game. The foes are gaining 
123.8 on the ground and 93.4 through the air. 

"That's impressiv•e now and I hope it's the 
same five weeks from now," Bruce said. 
"If it is we'll have had a successful season." 

The A&M game begins what Bruce tenns 
"the most grueling part of our schedule." 
Following A&M, Tampa entertains Miami 
(N6v. 11 ). Bowling Green (Nov. 18) 
IV'.l.d Vanderbilt (Nov. 25). The Miami game 
will be Homecoming for the Spartans 
with a 7 p.m. kickoff. 

Bob Florio 

Hard Working Spartan Booters 
Take To Field 

The Spartan Soccer team, in it's first year 
as an intercollegiate sport at the University, 
has gotten off to a somewhat sluggish start. 
Head coach Joe Wiendl, who also coaches 
baseball and wrestling, attributes the 
teams' 1-7 record to an overall lack of 
experience, but also notes "one hell of a lot of 
pride and desire to win. In soccer the only 
way to score and win is to have a strong 
passing game-this is where we are lacking 
now but I believe that with a lot of practice 
and game experience we'll be on our 
winning way very soon." 

The team is led by sophomore Captain 
Randy Newcomb, who transferred to Tampa 
this past year. Others deserving credit are, 
Kevin MacHale, Cal Semel, Tony Matteis, 
Tim Lombardi, John Businger, Harry 
Krouse, Dave Zimmennan, Harry Retjos, Ray 
Weber, Ken Wilson and Steve Thompson. 

Bob Florio 

SATURDAY-
S-II Dance Asule 

11-12 Recreational Halloween Activities 
12-4 'Ten Little Indians,' 'Wait Until Dark' 

Discover the World on Your 

SEMESTER AT SEA 
Sails each September & February 
Combine accredited study with 
educational stops in Africa, Aus-
tralasia and the Orient. Over 5000 
students from 450 campuses have 
already experienced this interna-
tional program. A wide range of 
financial aid is available. Write 
now for free catalog: 

WCA, Chapman College, Box CC40, Orange, Cal. 92666 
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